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      TO:
Robert Baldwin, City Manager
FROM:
Jackie Beauzil, HR/Risk Management Manager 


(On Behalf of Committee)

Tom Schneider, Committee Member



Tania Stevens, Committee Member



David Casasanta, Committee Member-AFSCME



Darren Greene, Committee Member-AFSCME
DATE:

August 18, 2015
SUBJECT:
Healthcare Committee Recommendation Medicare Supplement Plan 


On August 8th the City’s Healthcare Committee met and was presented with the health plan claims experience and projections received from the Gehring Group. The Gehring Group’s recommendation was presented for the 2015-16 health plan which provided for Active Employees and Retirees under 65. The Committee voted in favor of the renewal of the health plan which was negotiated without any changes to benefit level. However, the Florida League of Cities no longer offered a Medicare Supplement plan.  The Gehring Group nor City Administration was informed of this fact until after notifications were mailed to all members on the plan who were Medicare eligible after June 30th. However, both City Administration and the City’s Healthcare Committee charged the Gehring Group with providing a group Medicare Supplement plan option to Medicare eligible Retirees.

Today the Gehring Group forwarded to City Administration and the City’s Healthcare Committee their recommendation for a 2015-16 Medicare Supplement plan that was comparable to the current United Healthcare’s Medicare Supplement plan.  The Committee was provided quotes from Humana and Aetna, of which Aetna offered two plan options. It should be noted that the Medicare Supplement plan rates proposed will be for a 15 month period expiring December 31, 2016 to coincide with the Medicare Supplement enrollment period.
The final consensus of the Committee was unanimous in the support of the Gehring Group’s recommendation for the 2015-16 Medicare Supplement plan offered by Aetna. The plan chosen by the Committee will result in a monthly premium increase of $27.24. However, the new plan will offer the following:
· No Medicare deductible

· Lower prescription co-pay

· Lower annual out of pocket

· Skilled Nursing benefit increase
It is imperative that this item be presented to the Commission on the August 25th meeting.  The plan year is effective 10/1/2015 which leaves three weeks for Open Enrollment and the processing of personnel elections. 
Recommendation: Management recommends approval and renewal of the City’s existing health care plan with the Florida League of Cities as outline above.
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